
HEADTEACHER BULLETIN
Dear Parents/Carers,

I write to you for the first time in 2025, in what has been a disrupted first few weeks back due to the snow
and cold conditions.  Thankfully the temperature has risen considerably and we are back to normal, which
is a relief, as we have so many exciting events planned and wish to start the year with a bang.    
Thank you for all of your support in ensuring that your child is meeting our high expectations of uniform and
equipment for our January return.  We have spent this week reinforcing our high expectations through
assemblies delivered by Mr Till and the students have responded brilliantly.  Mr Till has launched ‘January
Jumpstart’ which is an exciting attendance challenge with a reward for students at the half term end for
those with high attendance.  As this is a relatively short half term we are hoping plenty of students will meet
the threshold for the rewards on offer.  
The first batch of progress reports have been sent home digitally via Arbor to Year 10 and Year 11
parents/carers last week and Years 7, 8 and 9 parents/carers will receive progress reports today.  
We are trialing a paperless progress report for the first time through our new Arbor system.
The report highlights your child's subject performance and how each child compares to the rest of the year
group each subject.  You can also find attendance and behaviour data, which I am sure you will find useful
at this checkpoint.
We have been busy analysing the assessment data for all year groups over the Christmas break and we
are delighted to see so many students perform well in their December performance assessments.  As we
enter the Spring term, teachers are busy working hard on addressing any gaps in students knowledge and
developing subject specific skills.  
On our return, a number of Year 11 students have undertaken their first formal GCSE examinations in Health
& Social Care and Hospitality & Catering respectively.  We cannot wait to see how they have performed
when these early entry results come into school at the end of March.
Although the term is only two weeks old, we have also already had a theatre visit for Year 8 to see ‘The
Three Musketeers’, which was led by Mr Old.  The students were a credit to the school and the performance
was very useful for their English curriculum and subject knowledge.  It really was an action packed show.  
Yesterday, Year 8's also took part in a Staffordshire University visit led by Mrs Weaver.  There are lots of
images and further details within this edition of the bulletin.
In the next week, we have the Year 11 parents evening taking place on Thursday 23rd of January and on the
24th of January, we have the student council led ‘Digital Tournament’ taking place, which the students are
very excited for.
It is already an action packed half term and next week we launch the ‘Frost v Till, year 10 challenge (more
details will be shared via our Facebook page over the next few weeks) and we have our second enrichment
day of year.

Yours faithfully,
Mr S Frost

T H E  K I D S G R O V E
S E C O N D A R Y  S C H O O L

Friday 17.1.25                                                Follow us @ https://www.facebook.com/KidsgroveSecondary
             

Upcoming Events

Wednesday 22.1.25 - Enrichment Day 
Thursday 23.1.25 - Year 11 Parents Evening (4pm to 7pm)

Friday 24.1.25 - Student Council Digital Tournament
Monday 27.1.25 - Holocaust Memorial Day

Thursday 6.2.25 - Year 10 Parents Evening (4pm to 7pm)

https://kidsgrovesecondary.org.uk/


Year 11 Parents Evening
Year 11 Parents evening will be a face to face event in the
school hall on Thursday 23rd January 2025.

Appointments are now available to book on School Cloud:

https://kidsgrovesecondary.schoolcloud.co.uk/

We will also have colleges in attendance for you to speak to
about Post-16 choices. 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

 



Attendance



Attendance

Whole School:Whole School:Whole School:
93.6%93.6%93.6%

YEAR 7 - 96.5%YEAR 7 - 96.5%YEAR 7 - 96.5%

YEAR 8 - 93.9%YEAR 8 - 93.9%YEAR 8 - 93.9%

YEAR 9 - 91.3%YEAR 9 - 91.3%YEAR 9 - 91.3%

YEAR 10 - 90.7%YEAR 10 - 90.7%YEAR 10 - 90.7%

YEAR 11 - 90.4%YEAR 11 - 90.4%YEAR 11 - 90.4%

National Average: 91.9%National Average: 91.9%National Average: 91.9%   



9KH‌9KH‌
9SM‌9SM‌
11M0‌11M0‌

10MH‌10MH‌

7CH‌7CH‌
7EPR‌7EPR‌
7BW‌7BW‌

11EG‌11EG‌
8NM‌8NM‌

10SB‌10SB‌
8TM‌8TM‌

Form Attendance



The student council have been working hard over the last few weeks planning
the upcoming digital event next Friday.  They have collectively planned every
aspect with Reece chairing the meetings and ensuring each council member
has an active part to play.
We have a host of teams signed up to do battle... who will be crowned ‘KSS
Digital Champs 2025!?’.
The final showdown of the tournament will be live streamed via ‘Youtube’ to all
classrooms.  Its going to be brilliant!

Digital Tournament



Uniform Expectations
As we enter the new calendar year, we continue to reinforce our high standards and
expectations of which we are extremely proud. Mr Till wrote to all parents/carers at the end of
last academic year about the equipment and uniform guidelines that have been in place from
September. Whilst we appreciate reasonable adjustments are required for students with
medical needs, incorrect uniform will be challenged. Below is a visual reminder of the uniform
expectations:



Uniform Expectations



Uniform Expectations





At KSS we pride ourselves on answering any queries and always being available
to support you when you need it.

If you have any messages, queries or concerns that you would like the school
or key staff to be aware of about your child, please contact us in the following
ways:

Call Reception at 01782 948250.

Call Miss Potts on the attendance line by pressing the relevant option via the
school telephone number (outlines above).

Email parentsupport@kss.set.org (this is checked continually throughout the
day and into the evenings), this is for any pastoral or attendance related
queries or support that you may require.

Email communications@kss.set.org (this is checked daily).  This is for
upcoming events, trip queries, term dates and administration queries.

Email kim.hambleton@kss.set.org, for any SEND queries or concerns.

Communication Update



The planning for ‘Berlin 2025’ is well underway for Year 9
and Year 10 students.  We have 30 spaces available and
the spaces are filling up fast.  If any student wishes to
attend, please see Ms Wood on reception who will add
your name to the list.  Your place will be secured once
the deposit has been paid via Parent Pay.

Berlin 2025



Half Term 3 Enrichment
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Education

CAREERS
Kidsgrove Secondary School

This week our Y8s have experienced
Higher Education life at Staffordshire
University organised by Higher Horizons. 

Year 8 Campus Visit to Staffordshire
University

Following an introduction into what University life involves , the
students got to meet the Student Ambassadors who talked about
courses, job opportunities, society and student life. As part of the 
Q & A with the Students Ambassadors, our Y8s posed fantastic
and probing questions touching on societies, courses,
independence and student finances. 

At the start of December, we shared how
we will be working alongside Higher
Horizons this year to raise awareness of
Higher Education opportunities. 

During the University tour, we got to see the library, gym and sports hall, student
accommodation and the various subject centres as well as one of our groups getting
to see the University's Formula 1 Car. 
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Year 8 Campus Visit to Staffordshire
University
After dinner we split into three different workshop groups. 

In Art and Design, we took part in a Zine workshop where we
talked about 'agency' in art and got to create our own zines.
Some really original and interesting designs.

During the Engineering workshop, the students had to design and build their own vehicle
with the aim of transporting a load in the most efficient way. We have some real budding
engineers for the future.

Finally, the Law workshop focused on what would happen
to society if certain laws were removed. Brilliant oracy
skills displayed through debate.

As staff, it was great to hear the students talking so positively about their experience
with most of our group saying that they would definitely be thinking about University in
the future. 





Information

Advice

Opportunities

Education

CAREERS
Kidsgrove Secondary School

Health and 
Wellbeing

Relationships Financial 
Capability

Citizenship Careers Info
and Guidance

Will focus on ‘Looking after our future selves’. They will take part in
a health and safety and first aid workshop and an energy drinks
session. They will also have three sessions led by representatives
from Higher Horizons introducing them to Higher Education.

For most of the day, our Y9s will be working with the Army
Outreach Team taking part in the Elite Skills Academy. Following a
careers presentation to contextualise the day’s activities, the
workshop will give students a taste of Army teamwork and
problem solving, with a wide range of hands on and confidence
building activities.

Our Y10s will start the day taking part in the ‘Rise’ core skills
development programme. They will work collaboratively in teams
to complete curriculum and future careers linked challenges. We
are also going to launch our work experience for them. 

Y8s will focus on ‘Being a good citizen’. They will participate in
workshops with the emphasis on first aid, LGBTQIA+ and their
future careers. NCS will also be working with them as they take
part in a Youth Consultation around what they like, and feel could
be improved in Stoke on Trent for young people.

Next week we have our second Enrichment Day of this academic year.
These support our Personal Development curriculum and focus on a
variety of activities throughout the year.  On Wednesday, students will
follow a different timetable which focus on our main Personal Develpment
strands. 

Enrichment Day

Y11s will be introduced to the NCS programme, who will be working
with them over the next few months in their Personal Development
lessons. They will also take part in the Youth Consultation around
what they like, and feel could be improved in Stoke on Trent for
young people.



What’s next?
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Letters have gone out to Y10 students regarding the
rearranged ESports Taster Session at Newcastle
Under Lyme College.   Please can I ask that reply slips
come back Mrs Weaver or Miss Wood on Reception
by Monday 20th January. 

As parents, we want our children to succeed in life and feel confident about their
futures. One key way to support them in achieving this is by ensuring they are
aware of the many opportunities available to them after high school.
Understanding their options for further education can make a significant
difference in a student's journey. We, as a school, are committed to supporting
students with this. 

As part of National Apprenticeships Week in
February, our Y10 students will be visiting the Big
Apprenticeship Expo in Stoke, providing them
with the opportunity to meet and connect with a
wide range of apprenticeship providers as well
as exploring what apprenticeship options there
are.

Could I ask Y10 parents to check their Arbor app or emails for the letter regarding
this trip and click on the link to complete the consent form. Thank you.

Next week we will launch the Y10 Work Experience programme.
This will be a week’s experience from Mon. 30th June - Fri. 4th July. 

Our students will be responsible for souring their own placements, but if you are
able to support students during this week, please could you contact the school
office on communications@kss.set.org.



We would like to gauge your feedback on how we run parents evening at KSS.
Please scan the QR code or follow the link below to provide your viewpoint.

https://forms.office.com/e/sds41Tyi60

Feedback



Year 8 enjoyed a marvellous day out at the New Vic Theatre to watch
their swashbuckling performance of The Three Musketeers. 
It was an action packed show, full of swordplay, music and dance. 
A good time was had by all!

Theatre Visit



One of the strengths of KSS is the fantastic curriculum that we deliver to all
students.  
When Ofsted visited the school last year they were impressed with our subject
curriculums and how the students were taught the key themes.

From the recent parent & carer survey, a common area for feedback is that you
are interested to know more about is the curriculum and what your child is
learning.

To find out more, please scan the QR code below or visit the website @
https://kidsgrovesecondary.org.uk/curriculum/subject-curriculums

Once on the website you can click on each subject, read about the curriculum
and even follow a map to see the key topics and content.

What is my child learning?



As part of our agile approach to enhance student engagement in their learning,
we are launching the Frost vs Till competition with Y10. The year group has been
distributed at random to Team Frost or Team Till and will compete for the overall
title. Weekly attendance and behaviour points make up two of the categories
with the final two comprising of ‘above and beyond/star student tickets’, plus
the weekly challenge. Who will be crowned overall champions and who are you
supporting?    

Frost v Till



Year 10 historians have produced some amazing work over the last few weeks.
We have been studying more modern examples of warfare in recent lessons
and the students have created some amazing Canva posters about ‘Total
Warfare’.
Well done Year 10!

History



History



Physical Education
This half term, students will be taking part in the

following sports

KS3 (Y7, 8 & 9) Hockey & Trampolining

KS4 (Y10 & 11) Trampolining &
Basketball

Please ensure that your child has the correct kit and equipment for each lesson.
Please note that students MUST have shin pads and a gum shield for Hockey. 

To ensure that lessons run smoothly and effectively, we are
reinforcing the following procedures (please refer to the letter

that was emailed home).

Handing in Mobile Phones before entering
the changing rooms.
Silent changing in the changing rooms
Silence as students exit the changing rooms
Walking sensibly to work area
Full engagement and effort during lessons



House Points
Well done to BRIDGEWATER who won the house points challenge for
the autumn term. 

So far this half term, the points have been coming in thick and fast! 
At the moment, the winning house is……

BRIGHT - a great start to 2025!
 



Attendance


